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possible to hiave the parents carry ont, the instructions gi-en an~d
particnl-ar]y whlen. a truss is advised. All forms of retentive
apparatus, fittedl wit1î every carc have been tried, but with very
indifférent, resuits. ft is practically impossible to treat the large
iiuiibcrs of these patients by the rest cure in the hospital. on
account of limibed accornodtâtion. In private practice, thc'
results haive been very satisfactory indeed. If a properly fiuting
truss whiclh p.,,rfectly controls the protrusion, he worl night and
d1ay, for at, I -qst six mionths, and precaiitions takeix to gliard
agfainst inerc ased intra-abtIominal pressure f rom aiiy cause whIat-
ever, the prospects of cure, in infants, are good.

Operation is indicated orly in stïi-nc'ulated hernia, in irre-
ducible hierniia and in very -large hernia, whichi a truss will flot
hold. lu the two former classes ail that is necessary is the opera-
tion, devisedl by Mit;chell BaUls -which consists in simply disseet-
ingr out the sac, 1-igating it, and allowing the stump of the sac to,
returu -withini the abdomina,,l cavity and closing the' wvoînd in the
skcin. lu large hernioe, onîe of the classical and well-tested pro-
cedures, sucli as 33assini's, shiotld be -adopted.

I have iioto atternpted in this short paper to cover the broad
subjeet, of hernia, but simply to present, in -a very imperfect
maniter, tlie g0flprai prinE2iples underl'ying thie treatment of a
vondition which is so prevalent in children, ind -vhich if left too
long untreated inay cause ]n3 i inisery, and in time ofteiî difficuit
to cure.
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